June 28, 1993 samm'memh” Sent Via Federal Express
Airbill No. 7179363236

Mike Fitzsimmons

Division of Waste Management
Florida Department of Environmental
Protection - Northeast District
7825 Baymeadows Way, Suite 200B
Jacksonville, Florida 32207

RE: Safety-Kleen, Corp, Orange Park Facility
Report of Non-Compliance With Transporter Requirements
Facility EPA ID. No. FLD 980 847 214
Transporter EPA ID. No. ILD 984 908 202

Dear Mr. Fitzsimmons:

The purpose of this letter is to notify the Florida Department of
Environmental Protection (FDEP) of transportation paperwork
discrepancies. These discrepancies, along with steps we are
taking to prevent similar discrepancies from recurring are
described below:

Safety-Kleen transported more than 220 pounds of hazardous
waste in a calendar month from a customer without a EPA ID
number (Tresca Industries - Feb 2, 1993 87 pounds and Feb 19,
1993 154 pounds).

The reason for this occurrence was that the services for two
(2) machines not normally serviced in the same month came due

in the same month. The machines are both on an eight (8)
week service cycle, with the machines normally being serviced
in opposite months. This schedule normally keeps the

customer generation rate below 220 pounds per month.
However, the customer requested an early service in December,
1992 that caused the next services to be performed in the
same month.
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The branch has been instructed to review the customer files
for generator status and waste pickup in that month when

called for early services. This review will ensure that
waste pickups in a month do not exceed generator status
requirements.

Should you have any questions, please contact me at 813-682-8094.

Sincerely,

YUd, 7 K. Gy

Victor L. San Agustin, P.E.
Regional Environmental Manager
Tampa Region

cc: Mike Sheffield, Tresca Industries
Ashwin Patel, NE-FDEP
Vicky Valade, NE-FDEP



